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TIMTalk: Changing of the Guard

Dear Colleagues,

One of the most important undertakings an executive director can
undertake is preparing for the future. Over two years ago, the
Board of Directors and I selected Dr. Kate Smith as my successor,
and we began the process of preparing her for the role. I officially
hand over the reins to Dr. Smith at the end of the year: the
Academy/DPHA is in great hands with Dr. Smith, and I can’t wait
to see where she takes the organization next.

As I reflect on the past 16 years, a couple of major themes stand
out...

First, I have been honored to serve with so many incredible board
presidents and board members over the years. I have learned
from all of you, and am grateful for your partnership in making the
Academy/DPHA the organization it is today. Second, I have been blessed with the support of many to be
entrepreneurial and “daring” over the years. Times change, and so must we to remain relevant and have
an impact. Third, it has been my honor as Executive Director to highlight outstanding members of
Delaware’s Public Health workforce, which led me to the creation of the Executive Director’s Public Health
Recognition, an award complimenting the Academy/DPHA’s Lewis B. Flinn President’s Award, and which
is now given out each year to a public health institution in Delaware making great strides to work for public
health in Delaware.

Over my 16 years, the Academy/DPHA has:

Sunset our library services business line, which had been tremendously altered by the “rise of the
internet.” While this move was extremely sad, it was a necessary move for organizational survival.
Lead the charge in becoming Delaware’s affiliate to the American Public Health Association, and
made good on our commitment to furthering public health in Delaware.
Created and published the Delaware Journal of Public Health – now an internationally read and
recognized publication! The DJPH is cited often in other peer-reviewed publications and used as
training material in local institutions of higher learning. The Journal is now PubMed indexed, open
access, and free to all (both readers and authors who pay no fee to publish their work).
Formed strategic, mutually beneficial partnerships with other nonprofit organizations throughout
the State and region, including the Delaware Nurses Association, Public Health Management
Corporation, and its Delaware Public Health Institute, and more recently with the Sussex County
Health Coalition and Tech Impact’s Date Innovation Lab.
Continuously operated Delaware Mini Medical School - one of our most important health literacy
and healthcare workforce feeder initiatives. Shown below is a picture from 2013, with just a handful
of the hundreds of high school students who have participated in Delaware Mini Medical School.

https://apha.org
https://djph.org
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/?term=delaware+journal+of+public+health
https://denurses.org
https://phmc.org
https://delawarephi.org
https://sussexhealth.org
https://techimpact.org
https://delawareminimed.org
https://immunizedelaware.org/upcoming-events/2023-immunization-summit/
http://delawareminimed.org
https://www.apha.org/Events-and-Meetings/Annual/Registration-Information
https://delamed.org/membership/member-sign-up-form/#join


Maintained partnerships with long-standing allies including ChristianaCare, the Delaware
Healthcare Association, the Medical Society of Delaware, and Nemours Children’s Health.
Joined with the Maryland and Pennsylvania Public Health Associations to create the Mid-Atlantic
Public Health Partnership.
Supported legislation in Dover that enabled 16 DE Admin. Code 4304 Delaware Medical Orders
for Scope of Treatment (an end-of-life planning tool); supported S.B. 1 - Healthy Delaware Families
Act – Family and Medical Leave Program; supported legislation which banned indoor vaping and
other, related hazards; and our current work in partnership with the Community Health Workers
Association of Delaware for enabling legislation to be introduced in the Spring 2024 legislative
session.
Formed the public-private Delaware Health Force Partnership with the State of Delaware – an
initiative I will devote my full attention to starting in January 2024. Delaware Health Force is about
building and maintaining our healthcare and public health workforce and infrastructure, which is
more important than ever after the pandemic.

In my 16 years at the helm, the Academy/DPHA has received the American Public Health Association’s
“Affiliate of the Year” award in 2020, and just this year we were awarded a Drexel LeBow 50 Data
Analytics Award for our work on the Delaware Health Force.

It has been the honor of a lifetime to serve as executive director, and I thank you all for your partnership,
friendship, and support over the years. Best wishes to Kate Smith as she assumes the role of executive
director. I hope everyone will welcome her to the role!

Timothy Gibbs, MPH
Executive Director, Delaware Academy of Medicine/Delaware Public Health Association

Immunization Summit 2023

Thursday, December 7, 2023
1:00 pm - 6:00 pm

The Immunization Coalition of Delaware, in partnership with the Delaware Division of
Public Health, are pleased to invite you to the 2023 Immunization Summit. This year, we
are holding the Summit LIVE at Bally’s Dover Casino Resort (1131 N. Dupont Highway,
Dover, DE)!

This activity has been planned and implemented in accordance with the accreditation
requirements and policies of the Accreditation Council for Continuing Medical Education
(ACCME) through the joint providership of the Medical Society of Delaware and the

https://christianacare.org/
https://deha.org/
https://medsocdel.org/
https://nemours.org/
https://mdpha.org/
https://pa-pha.phmc.org/
https://midlantic.org/
https://dehealthforce.org/
https://www.thenationshealth.org/content/50/10/28.2
https://www.lebow.drexel.edu/faculty-research/centers-institutes/center-business-analytics/s


Delaware Academy of Medicine/Delaware Public Health Association. The Medical Society
of Delaware is accredited by the ACCME to provide continuing medical education for
physicians.

The Medical Society of Delaware designates this live activity for a maximum of  5.25 AMA
PRA Category 1 Credit™. Physicians should claim only the credit commensurate with the
extent of their participation in the activity.

It is the policy of the Medical Society of Delaware to comply with the ACCME Standards for
Commercial Support of Continuing Medical Education. In keeping with these standards, all
faculty participating in continuing medical education provided by MSD are expected to
disclose to the activity audience any real or apparent conflicts of interest related to the
content of their presentations.

Register now!

Delaware Mini Medical School

2023 Fall Session- South

OPEN FOR REGISTRATION!

To register go to our website, or click here to be redirected.

https://delamed.org/education/educational-series/conferences/2023-immunization-summit/
https://delamed-org.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_CTczaAxdS_2eipEhRdK5YA
http://delawareminimed.org


Join the Match: Amplify Your Giving!

We're excited to announce a fantastic opportunity to support the Academy/DPHA and
double the impact of your donation! Thanks to the generosity of the Jessie Ball duPont
Fund, every dollar you contribute, up to $500, will be matched. Let's make a positive
change together!

Why Donate?
The Academy/DPHA is committed to advancing education, research, and community
development. Your donation will enable us to continue our mission and create lasting
impact in our community.

How to Participate:

1) Click here to make a donation.

https://delamed.org/about-us/donate-online/


2) Choose any amount up to $500 to contribute.
3) Your donation will be matched dollar for dollar!

Your support is invaluable in driving positive change and empowering our community. Join
us in this match campaign and help us reach our goals faster!

Don't miss this opportunity to double the impact of your donation. Every contribution, no
matter the size, brings us closer to achieving our mission. Thank you for your support!

Other events

2023 Delaware Stroke Summit



The Second Annual Statewide Stroke Summit is set for December 2nd, thanks to a collaboration between
the American Heart Association/American Stroke Association and Beebe Healthcare.

The Summit will feature a series of presenters to educate and inform local residents about the risk factors
of stroke, the warning signs of stroke, the latest information on prevention, treatment and care, the latest
advances in research, and more. There will also be clinical breakout sessions to allow for healthcare
professionals to earn continuing education credits.

Heart disease is the nation’s No. 1 cause of death, claiming nearly a million American lives each year,
more than all forms of cancer combined. Stroke is the fifth cause of death in the U.S., the third cause of



death in Delaware, and a leading cause of long-term disability.

Join host David A. Tam, MD, MBA, CPHE, FACHE, President & CEO of Beebe Healthcare, and E.
Thomas Harvey, III, American Heart Association Delaware Board of Directors Leadership Chair, for these
informative presentations.

This free educational event will be held at the Hyatt Place in Dewey Beach (1301 Coastal Highway,
Dewey Beach, DE) from 8:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Saturday, Dec. 2.

To securely sign up, go to https://tinyurl.com/4mryv5w5
Registration is required.

Research Study Participants Needed:
Public Health Emergency Responders

https://tinyurl.com/4mryv5w5


Public Health Emergency Responders definition;
​Public health and medical services (e.g., patient movement, patient care, and behavioral healthcare) and
support to human services (e.g., addressing individuals with disabilities and others with access and
functional needs) are delivered through surge capabilities that augment public health, medical, behavioral,
and veterinary functions with health professionals and pharmaceuticals. These services include
distribution and delivery of medical countermeasures, equipment and supplies, and technical assistance.
These services are provided to mitigate the effects of acute and longer-term threats to the health of the
population and maintain the health and safety of responders. ESF #8 disseminates public health
information on protective actions related to exposure to health threats or environmental threats (e.g., to
potable water and food safety). https://www.fema.gov/sites/default/files/2020-07/fema_ESF_8_Public-
Health-Medical.pdf

Click here to participate or email
dwight_ferguson@hms.harvard.edu with any questions.

Healthcare Student Loan Program

Attention Delaware Residents Pursuing Careers in the
Healthcare Field!

Unlock your potential with the Delaware Academy of Medicine’s
Student Financial Aid Program!

​Don’t let securing a no-interest loan* stand in the way of your goals!
Are you passionate about nursing, physician assistant, behavioral health, dental, medical
assisting, or other healthcare professions? We have great news for you! The Delaware
Academy of Medicine’s SFA program is here to support your dreams and make your

education more affordable than ever before.
 

Interest-free student loans*
(with a time-limited commitment to work in DE post-graduation based on degree or certification type the

loan is financing)
 

Loan Amount ranges $2,500 to $15,000

https://www.fema.gov/sites/default/files/2020-07/fema_ESF_8_Public-Health-Medical.pdf
https://hms.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_ehcmiGcMhn5TWHc
mailto:dwight_ferguson@hms.harvard.edu


Funds available until depleted
 

Apply Now!

Become a Member and Stay Connected!

Additional Resources
Delaware Division of Public Health - The DPH Bulletin
Trust for America's Health: Wellness and Prevention Digest - Subscribe

Academy of Medicine
2021 - 2023 Board of Directors

President: Lynn Jones, LFACHE
President Elect: Stephen C. Eppes, MD
Secretary: Ann Painter, MSN, RN
Treasurer: Jeffrey M. Cole, DDS, MBA
Immediate Past President: S. John Swanson, MD
Executive Director:  Timothy E. Gibbs, MPH, NPMc

Directors
David Bercaw, MD
Saundra DeLauder, PhD
Eric T. Johnson, MD
Erin M. Kavanaugh, MD
Joseph Kelly, DDS

DPHA
Advisory Council

Chair: Omar Khan, MD, MPH
Executive Director: Timothy E. Gibbs, MPH

Members
Louis E. Bartoshesky, MD, MPH
Gerard Gallucci, MD, MSH
Allison Karpyn, PhD
Erin K. Knight, PhD, MPH
Melissa K. Melby, PhD
Mia A. Papas, PhD
Karyl T. Rattay, MD, MS
William Swiatek, MA, AICP

https://delamed.org/student-financial-aid/financial-aid-2023-workforce-initiative/
https://www.dhss.delaware.gov/dhss/dph/dphbulletins.html
https://tfah.wufoo.com/forms/register-for-the-digest/


Omar A. Khan, MD, MHS
Brian W. Little, MD, PhD
Daniel J. Meara, MD, DMD
John P. Piper, MD
Megan L. Werner, MD, MPH
Charmaine Wright, MD, MSHP

Emeritus
Barry S. Kayne, DDS
​Joseph F. Kestner, Jr, MD
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